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Charlie 
Campbell

It's Summer! 
Memorial Day weekend saw the opening 
of our pool and the beginning of another 
great summer at the BLYC. 
While planning that well deserved 
summer vacation, don’t forget to look 
at the BLYC calendar of events. Sailboat 
racing, Car Show, Boat Show, Junior 
Sailing events, fantastic entertainment, 
Auxiliary Fundraiser and dancing, 
Cardboard Boat Race, Jet-14 National 
Championships right here on Buckeye 
Lake hosted by your BLYC and much 
more... 
At the writing of this article, the entrance 
and exit gate project is in trial mode. We 
are trying everything we can think of 
that would cause a member, guest, staff, 
emergency services, delivery company, 
etc. to not be able to enter when the gate 
is closed. When you receive your pass 
cards you will also receive instructions/

information on all aspects of entry to the 
club.
The east side seawall and dock project is 
now complete. This was the third phase 
of a four-phase seawall/dock restoration 
journey. When you now enter the Club, 
you will pass the best docks on the lake. 
This particular phase provides premier 
docks, wide space slips, electric for lifts, 
direct island access and WHAT A VIEW 
OF THE LAKE!!
Our next and final phase of island 
preservation is the front basin. I have 
stated in previous articles that ODNR has 
leased us an additional twenty-five feet of 
club frontage. This is a huge increase of 
usable space. Our engineering firm, IBI 
Engineering, will have final plans soon. 
In the meantime, when visiting the club, 
take a few moments and look at the bar 
TV kiosk. It shows renderings of what the 
front will be formed into.
When you make a reservation for dining 
or an event you are guaranteed a table 
for the number of persons you made 
the reservation for. This reservation sets 
in motion how many servers, bussers, 
kitchen staff, bartenders, etc. we will use 
for that time. It tells our chef, Rodney, 
how much food to purchase and prepare. 
It tells our bar staff what special drinks 
might be appropriate. We consider each 
event or dining experience to be special. 
The Club expectation is that each member 
and guest have the best experience 
possible each time they enter the BLYC. 
When you make a reservation and do 
not show up it costs the Club, staff, and a 
member who could not get a table. This is 
the club policy on no cancel, no show: 

I-LYA Traveler Series
Junior Regatta
Saturday, June 4

Supper Club
Saturday, June 4 
David Spires Duo

Sail on Sundays
Spring Series

Every Sunday through Father's Day

Sailing Camp - Beginners
June 6-10

Wet Your Whistle Wednesday
Wednesday, June 8

Barefoot McCoy

Dine & Dance
Saturday, June 11
Stella in the Can

Sailing Camp - Beginners
June 13-17 

Supper Club
Friday, June 17

Kay Carter Band

Commodores Steak Nite
Saturday, June 18
RoxyJanes Band

Father's Day Brunch
Sunday, June 19

David Hogrefe & Friends

Sailing Camp - Intermediate
June 20-24

Dine & Dance
Friday, June 24
Big Bad Stache

Sailing Camp - Intermediate
June 27 - July 1
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Entertainment
- Rear Commodore Mike Bruckelmeyer

“Even though you’re growing up, 
you should never stop having fun.”        – Nina Dobrev

Well…the FUN is at the Buckeye Lake Yacht Club in June!
Would you like to know about the upcoming entertainment 
coming to our Club?  Look for a new tab on our website under 
Events and click on Upcoming Entertainment to see a list of 
entertainers and information to help schedule your fun at the 
Club.
We begin June with the David Spires Duo at our June 4th Supper 
Club performing from 7:00-11:00 pm.  David always provides 
great entertainment and fun after a busy workweek! 
Our first Wet Your Whistle Wednesday of the season is June 
8th with Barefoot McCoy returning to the Club.  Come on out 
and have fun from 6:30-9:30pm. Our June 11th Dine & Dance 
event will have a newcomer to the Club, Stella In The Can, 
entertaining us from 7:00-11:00 pm.   Stella In The Can was a 
recommendation from one of our Members.
The following weekend (Father’s Day Weekend) begins with the 
June 17th Supper Club with the Kay Carter Band from 7:00-
11:00 pm.  The following night is our Annual Commodore’s 
Steak Night where the RoxyJanes Band will have us up and 
dancing from 7:30 -10:30pm.  Bring Dad out to our Father’s 
Day Brunch on Sunday, June 19th where David Hogrefe and 
Friends will help us celebrate Dad with special music from 10:00 
am–1:00 pm.
The last weekend in June has another Club favorite, Big Bad 
Stache, at our June 24th Dine & Dance from 7:00–11:00 pm.  
What a great way to wrap up the month, great entertainment!
Looking forward, there are BIG plans for the Independence Day 
Holiday weekend.  We start with the Buckeye Lake Fireworks 
scheduled for July 1st.   They will be launched directly across 
from our Club!  Besides having the BEST view of the fireworks, 
we have one of the best bands to entertain us.  Starting at 7:00 
pm, the music of Brass Tracks will have you dancing and 
celebrating our country’s independence.  Brass Tracks performs 
favorites from Chicago, Earth Wind and Fire, Blood Sweat & 
Tears among other bands.   
The weekend fun continues with a Dine & Dance event on July 
3rd where another new band recommended by a member, Karrie 
& Rich, perform from 7:00-11:00 pm.  July 4th, we begin the 
Independence Day with our Annual Pancake Breakfast followed 
by our Flag Raising Ceremony at 11:00 am.  Be sure to come out 
for this special event.  We continue the fun and wrap up the long 
weekend with a Pool Party with Jared Foster entertaining us 
poolside from 1:00-4:00pm.   
We’ve only just begun having fun at the Buckeye Lake Yacht 
Club.  Be sure refer the Log and our website for all the upcoming 
events.

Salut Mike Bruckelmeyer 
Entertainment

• If you can’t make a reservation, call the club prior to 5:00 
pm the day of the reservation. Member only has to call if 
no one in the group can make the reservation.

• If only one (1) person of the reservation group can make 
the reservation, that is enough to satisfy the reservation.

Failure for either of these to occur, no one calls or shows up, 
will cause the member who made the reservation to pay $25.00 
per the number of persons the reservation was made for. It will 
be added to the member’s charge.  This fee breaks down to: $5 
for server, $3 for bar tender, $2 for busser and $15 for BLYC 
(kitchen staff and food purchase/preparation.)
The BLYC Boards of Governors and Trustees are exploring the 
finance options for the final phase of the seawall project, the 
front basin. We have narrowed financing down to six options: 
bank financing; assessment, increase fees; member donations 
without possibility of tax deduction; donation with possibility 
of tax deduction, and bonds sold only to members. 
Soon, you will see our dining staff with laptops when 
they come to your table. This is part of our new ordering, 
accounting, and information system known as JONAS. 
The BLYC has actively pursued forming a club charitable 
organization. Great news was just received from the IRS. 
Thanks to the finance committee and BLYC member, Attorney 
Mark Watson, we now have a stand-alone, IRS determined 
public charity under Section 501(c)3. It is known as the 
Watkins Island Foundation, Inc. (WIF). The finance committee 
is working on the rules that will govern donations to the WIF. 

Stay Safe,
Commodore Charlie Campbell

Commodore  Continued from p. 1
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A personalized financial 
strategy based on your values.

Jeff Ritter, CLU®, RICP®, CKA®, Wealth Advisor
Central Ohio Group
7502 Slate Ridge Blvd, Reynoldsburg, OH 43068
614-626-2778 | jeff.ritter@thrivent.com
facebook.com/jeff.ritter.thrivent
linkedin.com/in/jeffritterthrivent

We are the Buckeye 
Lake Authority in 

Real Estate

740-246-5525
BuckeyeLake.com

Why Us? Visit
LakeLifeAgent.com

https://forms.gle/XSEoNL3VNm2i5yCd7
https://forms.gle/XSEoNL3VNm2i5yCd7
mailto:jeff.ritter@thrivent.com
http://buckeyelake.com


Bar & Kitchen
- Vice Commodore Jeff Hamilton

Let the Summer Fun Begin!
The weather has taken a total 180 degrees 
for the better, the days are so much 
warmer and longer. The pool is open, the 
lake is full, and the fun is just starting at 
BLYC for the summer. It is so exciting to 
see boats on the water. I think everyone 
is ready for a great summer.
Our staff is ready to help make it a 
wonderful summer at BLYC. I am 
excited to have our new staff members. 
We have lots of new faces that have 
started over the last few weeks and some 
familiar ones as well. Please welcome 
our new staff members and introduce 
yourself. Again, this year we will have 
different colored shirts to signify the bar/
wait staff and the bussers. Rodney and 
Danielle have worked hard to get them 
trained and geared up for a wonderful 
summer.
With the warmer days here to stay, so 
is outside dining. We will do our best 
to accommodate your request. Just 
remember that making a reservation is 
the best way to guarantee a spot on the 
porch. If you try and make a reservation 
the same day it may not be possible 
but we always try to accommodate our 

members. With all of the special events 
that we have coming up this summer, 
please try to limit the number of guests 
that you bring so that all of our members 
are able to enjoy these events. There may 
be events where it will be members only 
and no guests will be allowed to join. We 
will advertise in advance which event 
may be members only.
Do you have a special event coming up 
this summer? The BLYC is the place to 
have your wedding reception, a birthday 
party, work function, retirement party, 
class reunion, graduation party, etc. 
Please visit our website or you can speak 
with Rodney about having your event at 
the Club.
During COVID, we were allowing people 
to reserve the high-top tables in the 
bar area. We have decided to no longer 
accept reservations for these tables. They 
are a first come first serve basis. We 
apologize for the inconvenience but it 
has gotten to the point that it is causing 
issues. 
Our target go live date with the Jonas 
system is June 1st. The committee has 
worked very hard to make it happen.  We 
are all excited to have this system that is 
going to make it super easy for our staff. 
The servers will also have tablets that 
they will be using to take your orders. It 

will go directly to the bar or the kitchen 
depending on what you are ordering. It 
will speed up service. We ask for your 
patience and understanding during this 
transition phase.
In a matter of months, we will be in 
September and we will be getting ready 
for our annual meeting and elections. 
We are now starting the election process. 
At the semi-annual meeting, the 
nominations committee was selected. 
Since I will be the Commodore next year, 
I will be joined with Past Commodores 
Rose McEntire and Rick Henderson on 
the committee. We will be reaching out 
to members and seeing if they would be 
interested in running for the Board of 
Governors. We will have 5 spots available. 
If you are interested in running, please 
reach out to either myself, Rose, or Rick. 
We will gladly answer any questions that 
you may have about the election process. 
Its going to be a great summer at BLYC 
and I am ready to enjoy the great 
entertainment, the fantastic food, and the 
company of our wonderful members. I 
look forward to seeing you at the Club! 
Have a great summer!

Cheers 
Jeff Hamilton 
Bar & Kitchen

Rt. 79 (2 miles south of Heath)
Ask for Mike Bruckelmeyer

Shop 24/7 at CoconisFurniture.com

The highest compliment I can receive is a referral from my friends, family, and clients

https://forms.gle/c5A2Fj3iR7VNW3Pr5
https://forms.gle/c5A2Fj3iR7VNW3Pr5
http://www.susanbrennan.com
http://www.coconisfurniture.com
http://www.thetonyadamsagency.com
mailto:marcoislandspecialist@gmail.com


Docks & Rentals
- Governor Vic Schroeder

Summer is at full speed ahead. Below are few quick 
reminders. Please contact me with any questions.
If you want a slip, we still have a couple available at our 
Eastport location and spaces available for trailers in the 
boatyard. Please get on the list by going to buckeyelakeyc.com 
and fill out the online form that is under the "Our Club" tab.
If you want a name plate on your dock, contact dandy@
palprinting.com or call 740.928.8933. Also, if you see an open 
slip don’t just use it, someone has rented it. Lastly, and most 
importantly if you have not sent in your rental agreement 
with proof of insurance on your boat, we need it ASAP. We 
need this to protect the Club and fellow members.
Thank you so much and remember; you don’t drown by 
falling in the water, you drown by staying there.

Be safe my friends. 
Vic Schroeder 

Docks & Rentals

Race & Regatta
- Governor Andrea Taylor

It’s beginning to feel a lot like summer!!  
For Race and Regatta this is our favorite time of year!!  Our 
Sail on Sunday Series has begun, and we are ready for a fun 
filled summer!!

Sail on Sunday — Spring Series
• Sail on Sunday Spring Series 6/5, 6/12, and June 19th 

wraps up our Spring Series
• Competitors Meetings start at noon at the club, and our 

races begin at 1:00
• Anyone is welcome to come to the Race Committee 

shack on race day to learn more
• Anyone is welcome to come to the after-race porch 

celebration where awards are given each week
• Our sailing community is a vital part of our club, and we 

would love for anyone to learn more so COME JOIN US!!

Cardboard Boat Regatta Saturday July 9th

• Our Goal this year is to have 20+ boats for our Cardboard 
Boat Regatta.  We need your help getting there!  If you are 
considering entering email me athorp3@msn.com and let 
me know!  Don’t how to get started?

• Our very own Fleet Captain and House and Grounds 
Governor are going to be making a build video that will 
be posted to YouTube.

• Cardboard kits that can be picked up at club, this gets you 
started on your supply list!!  No excuses

• Come one come all, Mom and Daughter teams, Father 
Son, Siblings... you get the point - build your team, get 
building, and get on the water!!

Jet 14 Nationals
Wednesday July 27th-Saturday July 30th

• We are hosting the Jet-14 Nationals here at BLYC!!  This 
is a big event and big opportunity for our club.  If you are 
interested in volunteering, please let me know.  We will be 
releasing more information on this event next month.

Helping more people, to have more fun, in more ways!

Andrea Taylor 
Race & Regatta

LET'S SAILIBRATE!

www.HedmanAnglinAgency.com |  614-486-7300

SEAS THE DAY AND GREAT RATES

INSURANCE & FINANCIAL SERVICES

Each week, Rodney and the kitchen 
staff prepare several great weekly 
features for your dining pleasure.  

Check them out online at 
www.buckeyelakeyc.com/gob-mess/weekly-features

NEW SPRING/SUMMER MENU
ONLINE NOW!
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House & Grounds
- Governor Bill Collinson

There has been a lot of activity going on 
at the club since my last article.  
The ten-bay garage on the east side 
of the parking lot has been removed. 
Gravel will be placed in the area that 
was once the slab the garage was built 
upon. 

Work on the outdoor bar wall is 
underway.  We have successfully 
removed all the rot and decay and are 
currently waiting for our board and 
batten material so that we may finish 
the project.  

The docks on the east side of the island 
are almost completed. The electrical is 
currently being installed so that there 
will be power for the shore stations.  

Progress also is being made on the 
landscaping in front of the new docks 
on the east side.  Sod has been installed 
giving the area  a finished look.   

The swimming pool has been cleaned 
and filled and will be ready for its 
opening on Memorial Day weekend.  

At our May 1st semiannual meeting we 
presented an artist’s rendition of the 
patio/dock project on the south side of 
the island.  For those of you who did 
not make the meeting I have attached 
some of the photos reflecting the design 
of the project.  The photos can also be 
found on our Web Page as well as the 
Info TV in the bar.  I would encourage 
all members to provide their thoughts 
as to the design. 

We have received the pass cards that 
will be used to access the club parking 
lot  and the bridge to the island, and 
by the time you are reading this article, 
those should be in your possession. 
Hope to see you all out at the club this 
summer and invite you to come out on 
Sundays to enjoy the sail boat races.   

Bill Collinson 
House & Grounds

Junior Sailing Pancake Breakfast
Monday
July 4th

9:00 - 10:30

All Proceeds Benefit 
Youth Activities at BLYC
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The Buckeye Lake Yacht Club will host the Jet 14 National Championships July 
27th through 30th at Buckeye Lake. This is the largest National Regatta to come 
to Central Ohio since the 2011 Interlake National Championship. The Buckeye 

Lake Region Chamber of Commerce is promoting the Jet 14 Nationals as a 
premier Summer Event at Buckeye Lake. 

Last month we posted that we are in need of sponsors for the Regatta 
because, as the host Club, we are responsible for housing and per diem for all 
race officials, a cocktail party, a banquet, a picnic, and beer after sailing during 

the Championship week. All sailors will receive a shirt and a glass memento 
from BLYC. Our members have stepped to the plate and made sure this will 

happen! Please thank your fellow members: Brian Kemp and Sue Lusk-
Gleich, P/C Steve Schilling, Karen Cookston, Andrea Taylor, Marnita Swickard, 
Dave Kessler, Lisa Stewart, Rob McDougal, Brian Bonkowski, Dee Dee Petrey, 
Suzanne Brennan, Vic Schroeder, Mary Muryn, Kathy Severance, The Buckeye 

Lake Chamber of Commerce, the Buckeye Lake Area Civic Association, the BLYC 
Governors, the BLYC Auxillary, & Sailing Inc.  There sponsorship will make this 

a Regatta memorable for the participants and a great summer event at 
Buckeye Lake!

Please contact Rickie Sue Grunden at rsgrunden@gmail.com to reserve your 
place on the shirt and on the racing program or to sponsor part of the event.

July 27th through 30th

Buckeye Lake Yacht Club

Finance Committee
We have completed eight months of our fiscal year and while 
the cost of goods and labor have continued to increase, the 
good news is the Club is still within the budget targets we set 
early in the year. Our House and Grounds team is pushing 
forward to complete the capital improvement projects 
planned and started in prior years. In addition, the Club has 
been presented with an opportunity to expand the island 
while replacing the front and west sea walls. The engineering 
work is underway and the governmental approval process 
will follow.
If approved, the expansion of the island and removal and 
replacement of the sea walls and walkways will require a 
substantial amount of capital. While we have been closely 
managing the capital improvement dollars and accumulated 
a reserve of approximately $300,000, we will need to 
raise more funds quickly in the months following project 
approval. The Finance Committee is investigating and 
weighing different options and expect to recommend to the 
board the use multiple means to raise the funds. 
The options being considered include; commercial 
borrowing, special member assessment, capital improvement 
campaign or fund drive, increasing member dues, issuing 
unsecured bonds to members and pursuing foundation 
donations. Recently the Watkins Island Foundation 
was established as a resource for community charitable 
endeavors and to preserve and improve the historic island 
and structures of Watkins Island. As we move forward and 
get better cost estimates for the improvements ahead, we will 
be able to provide more clarity on the financing aspects of 
these necessary and exciting improvements for the Club.  

Membership
- Governor Rickie Sue Grunden

Membership Numbers:  At the Semi-Annual Meeting 
the membership reported 592 total members with 561 
voting members.  This is down from May 2021 of 601 total 
members with 558 voting members.  
Membership Waiting List:   

Inquiries - 87; Waiting List - 36
At the May Board of Governors Meeting, we reviewed Club 
usage numbers from May 2021 through April 2022.  There 
were four months where we had 1000+ members and guests 
use the Club.  On an average Friday or Saturday night, we 
have fewer than 20% of our membership in attendance.  The 
Board of Governors voted to open membership to the 30 
new applicants and the 3 reinstatements on the waiting list.  
We will be posting their applications, sponsor letters, and 
pictures as they send in their fees.  The first reading for this 
group will be at the next Board of Governors meeting in 
June.
Thank you to all our members who have written sponsor 
letters for our potential new members.
We are hoping the planned Pool Parties, the updated tiki 
bar make a Big Splash with all of us this Summer!  To help 
us understand the usage of the pool and to try and dissuade 
non-members from using the pool, we are asking all 
members and guests to sign in.  This is not a new policy, but 
one we have forgotten to follow.  

See You on the Lake!
Rickie Sue Grunden 

Membership

mailto:rsgrunden@gmail.com
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BLYC Auxiliary
Our annual fundraiser for 2022 is right around the corner, a 
Roaring 20’s party featuring the Gatsby Gang. This year’s event 
will be held on Saturday August 6th. Tickets will be $10 per 
person for entry. This year we will feature food stations, drink 
stations & a cigar bar. You do not want to miss this event!
Last year we raised about $12,000, thanks to the generosity of 
our members. This year, we are hoping to increase the funds 
raised to benefit a dining room makeover, a new fireplace, 
contributing toward the outside painting of the club and new 
lawn furniture/planters for the 2023 season!
Please consider being a sponsor of this year’s fundraiser or 
donating an auction item. We are specifically looking for 
sought over items, stand alone, or that can be added to a 
basket. Any items donated valued at $1,500 or more will be 
part of the live auction.  If you would like to be a sponsor of the 
event, we have three levels to choose from:

• Platinum: $1,000 – Your business will receive two social media 
spotlights, be featured in the July/August log, weekly blast in 
July/August and listed on the sponsor banner/program for the 
event. You will also get a reserved table of 8 under the tent. 

• Gold: $500 – Your business will receive a social media 
spotlight, be featured in the July/August log, weekly blast in 
July/August and listed on the sponsor banner/program for the 
event.

• Silver: $300 - Your business will be featured in the weekly blast 
in July/August and listed on the banner/program for the event.

You can also support the fundraiser by purchasing auction 
tickets the day of the event, participating in the live auction or 
by making a flat donation if you cannot make it.
We are also looking for volunteers to join one of the many 
committees. This fundraiser is for our club, so feel free to jump 
in if you feel so led to do so. 
If you plan to sponsor the event, donate an auction item, attend 
the event, or volunteer on a committee, please contact Trinda 
Ward at 740-821-2933 or email BLYCAuxiliary@gmail.com. 
You do not want to miss this Roaring’s 20’s event!!
Who would not want a chance for the BEST seat in the house 
for BLASST 2022? Auxiliary is auctioning off a Independence 
Day VIP package this year. The fireworks will be in perfect 
view from the BLYC lawn! You can enter the drawing for $25 
an entry. Our VIP package includes:

• Table of 8 on front lawn
• Commodore/Rear Commodore parking spots (thank you, 

Charlie & Jeff) 
• Independence SWAG bag for each seat
• 8 Drink tickets 
• Auxiliary dues paid for 1 year

Check out the BLYC e-News, website, and Facebook page for 
the link to sign up!
Please join our next Auxiliary meeting scheduled for June 9th – 
social at 5:00, meeting at 6:00 & surprise activity at 7:00. Thank 
you in advance for supporting YOUR club!

Trinda, Jan, Sue, & Karen

Junior Training
- Governor Barb Hein

What a fabulous evening and tremendous support from 
our members for our Annual Junior Training Seafood Boil 
Fundrasier. I would like to thank Rodney & all of his staff for 
their hard work and dedication to this evening. If you chose 
key lime pie from it was made by Custom Cakes, Karen 
Dennis. If you chose chocolate pie it was made by our very 
own, Chef Rodney. Thank you both for your deliciousness. 
The Magic Needle in Millersport fulfilled my embroidery 
needs for this event, thank you, CJ.  
Our next big event is Saturday June 4th. BLYC is hosting the 
I-LYA travelers series kick-off regatta. This is a one day event 
and please come on out to volunteer or come be a spectator.
July 4th is our annual pancake breakfast, which is always 
enjoyable. Your continued support is appreciated by our 
race teams who will travel on July 17-21 to Put-In-Bay Yacht 
Club for the I-LYA Junior Bay Week Championships. Our 
very own BLYC board member, Vic Schroeder, is heading up 
the launch & recovery operations for all of the sailors. Come 
join in the fun.

Barb Hein 
Junior Training

Communications
- Governor Stephanie Dolan

Summer is HERE!  
Thank goodness!  We have been very busy training and 
getting started with JONAS around the club.  I want to take 
a moment and thank everyone who has been so actively 
involved with this project.  Everyone has been working so 
hard and putting in many hours for JONAS.  This project 
has been a team effort and I am so proud of and thankful 
for everyone involved!  
Yoga has begun and we are looking forward to June dates 
and times as well.  June yoga dates include June 4th, June 
11th, and June 18th.  The class will begin at 8:30 am with 
our incredible, certified Yoga instructor, Amy Hosenfeld.  
The class will last for one hour.  Be sure to bring your 
mat, towel, water bottle, and blocks. Cost is $10 per class 
payable to Amy Hosenfeld via cash, check, or Zelle.  Please 
contact me at stephaniedolan22@yahoo.com or Amy 
Hosenfeld at verbactionword@sbcglobal.net if you have 
further questions regarding the yoga sessions.  We look 
forward to this great class and thank all of those who have 
participated thus far.  
I’m so excited to officially have the summer season here 
and look forward to seeing everyone at the club!  It’s going 
to be a GREAT year!

Stephanie Dolan 
Communications

https://buckeyelakeyc.com/blyc-auxiliary/officers/
mailto:BLYCAuxiliary@gmail.com
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Looking Aft
- P/C Steve Harris, BLYC Historian

I was appointed BLYC Historian 10 
years ago, in 2012, by Commodore 
Bob Zeiher, who recently passed away. 
Bob's family will be having a small  
Celebration of Life for him at the Club 
laster this summer.
I am quite fortunate to follow a 
number of previous Club Historians 
who have left us a great legacy of 
stories and photos of the rich 100-year-
plus history of our Club.  Prior to 
myself, Commodore Frank Foster, III 
(1983) had served as our historian for 
an astonishing 27 years.  Among the 
articles Frank penned over the years 
for the Log, is this one which I've 
shared before.  As we enter another 
season at the lake and our sailboat 
racing program continues to grow, it 
seems appropriate to share again.

- SGH

Porch Sitting & Race Watching
... A Long Tradition 

Commodore Frank H. Foster, III
March, 1987

Public notice of a meeting to form a 
club was given in late April, 1906.  
Through the summer and fall of 1906, 
the Buckeye Lake Yacht Club was 
formed.  That winter, around January 
of 1907, a corporation was formed 
to sell 1,000 shares of stock at $5.00 
each for the purpose of acquiring land 
and constructing a clubhouse.  Abou 
that same time the incorporators of 
the building corporation took over a 
lease on “sunken island” and a half 
lot on the lake’s main shore facing the 
island.  It was a spot of sometimes 
land with several half grown trees, 
mostly willows, surrounded by always 
shallow water and, especially in the 
spring, frequently flooded completely.  
They envisioned that it could be 
raised and enlarged and the waters 
around it deepened.  It offered privacy 
because it was an island and was 
located only about 300 yards from 
the interurban railway.  Drawings of 
a beautiful building were prepared, 

and I have a copy of it and published 
it in an earlier Log.  When the bids 
were opened, the building was too 
expensive and the club officers decided 
to confine their efforts to the bare 
necessities within their limited needs.  
Bids were requested for a simpler 
building and a contract was awarded 
for $1,811.00.  Constrution began 
in early summer of 1907 and was 
completed in November.
In the summer of 1908, a porch was 
built across the building’s outer end 
extending somewhat past the easterly 
and westerly walls.
In 1912-1913 the new, present 
clubhouse was constructed and the 
old one was modified, later damaged, 
and ultimately replaced by our current 
boat houses on the east side of the 
island.
This, it appears that this picture must 
have been taken between 1908 and 
1912.  The picture looks north-easterly 
or east-northeast down toward our 
present Eastport facility.  Much as we 
do today, it appears that a group had 
gathered on the front porch and was 
watching the racing sailors.  Others 
were pursuing their activities.  From 
the appearance of the flags, the wind 
seems to have been at the same slow 
speed we often find now days.  As you 
can see “Sunken Island,” now Watkins 
Island, was raised and a seawall 
poured around it.  The island, in 

fact, was considerably more circular 
and smaller than now.  Since the 
porch was so close to the water they 
must have been able to hear pleasant 
sounds of the water slapping against 
boats, docks, and seawall.  Our new 
deck, adjacent the swimming pool 
on the west side of the island, may 
afford us an opportunity for the same 
pleasant sounds.
From the appearance of the shadows 
it must have been around mid-day, 
probably a Sunday.  Our lawn is 
certainly in much better shape now 
that it was then.
While the building is a neat, old 
building, I certainly am glad they later 
acquired a stronger financial position 
and built the current clubhouse.  They 
sure had the right idea for a good way 
to spend a Sunday afternoon.
Hope to see you on the porch this 
summer!

Editor's Note (Musings of an old P/C):
As Commodore Foster's article clearly 
demonsrates... as some things change, 
many also stay the same.  As we look 
at the drawings and proposals for the 
new seawalls and expansion of the 
island, it is, in my opinion, although 
large, a necessary and long overdue 
undertaking.  I can imagine us sitting 
on that new, expansive patio by the 
water, enjoying the afternoon sailing 
races and other activities, just as 
members have done now for 115 years!
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BUCKEYE LAKE 
YACHT CLUB

GOLF OUTING
The Annual BLYC 

Golf Outing will be 
Saturday, July 16th at 
Harbor Hills Country 
Club. It is time to get 
your teams together 

as we only have room 
for 72 golfers. We are 
also looking for Hole 
Sponsors ($100). We 

will send you an invoice 
for advertising at our 
outing. Stay tuned for 

additional information.

Contact:
 rsgrunden@gmail.com 

for teams and hole 
sponsorships.

THANK YOU WORK DAY VOLUNTEERSTHANK YOU WORK DAY VOLUNTEERS
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Chris HebertChris Hebert
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• Draperies • Motorized Products
• Shutters • Blinds & Shades

• Specialty Hardware
• Custom Bedding

www.HangUpsinc.com
C. Mark Russell 

614-239-7004
Fax: 614-239-7668

3751 APRIL LANE
COLS., OH 43227 

Custom Design and 
Fabrication of Interior

Window Coverings

hang
ups

Inc.

State Farm, Bloomington, IL
2001738

Andrea Taylor Ins Agency Inc
Andrea E Taylor, Agent
5540 N Hamilton Road
Columbus, OH  43230
Bus: 614-855-9421

740-814-0166
mlisastewart@gmail.com            

4595 Walnut Rd, Buckeye Lake, OH 43008

State Farm, Bloomington, IL
2001739

Stacy R Engle Ins Agcy Inc
Stacy Engle LTCP RICP, Agent
417 S 30th Street
Heath, OH  43056
Bus: 740-522-5460

STUBBINS WATSON BRYAN & WITUCKY CO.,  L.P.A.STUBBINS WATSON BRYAN & WITUCKY CO.,  L.P.A.

Navigators of LawNavigators of Law
Charting you through the legal complexities of life. We 

focus on planning for individuals, families, and businesses.

59 N. 4TH STREET P.O. BOX 488 • ZANESVILLE, OH 43702-0488
TEL: 740.452.8484 FAX: 740.455.4124 • SWBWLAWFIRM.COM

BLYC Members Mike Bryan & Mark Watson

FLOATING DOCK SALES
AND INSTALLATIONS

BARGE SERVICES
FLOATING EXCAVATOR

WINTER DOCK STORAGE
DOCK MAINTENANCE

CALL TODAY TO 
SCHEDULE EARLY 
INSTALLATIONS AT 

BUCKEYE LAKE
WWW.ROBBCO-LLC.COM

740-954-8004

http://www.hangupsinc.com
https://www.taylorsf.com/
https://lisastewart.herrealtors.com/
https://www.stacyengle.com/
http://swbwlawfirm.com
http://www.robbco-llc.com
https://www.whalencpa.com/
http://buckeyelakeshopper.com
http://catandhowardteamlive.com
http://www.donnabrozovich.com
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June 18, 2022

RoxyJanes Band
7:30 - 10:30

Secretary/Treasurer                Commodore Mark Pyle
Fleet Captain - Sail                        David Paligo
Fleet Captain - Power              Brian Thom
Fleet Surgeon                               Doctor John Vangilder, M.D.
Fleet Chaplain                            Father G. Michael Gribble
I-LYA Delegate                 Commodore Don Harris
     Alternate                                                   Governor Barb Hein
Parliamentarian                                Rufus Hurst
Historian                         Commodore Steve Harris
Finance Committee             Commodore Mark Pyle, Chair
                             Commodore Bruce Ames 
                           Commodore David Luttenberger

                            Commodore Rose McEntire
Commodore Charlie Campbell

Governor Bill Collinson
Insurance Committee                                   Governor Bill Collinson

Commodores Association      Commodore Dave Lawrence
Classic Boat Regatta                  Chris Heber
Snowball Regatta                                 Commodore Steve Harris
Annual Golf Outing                             Governor Rickie Sue Grunden
Bob Dye Memorial Poker Run                     Governor Barb Hein
                 Governor Vic Schroeder
            Commodore Charlie Campbell
Commodores’ Steak Nite              Commodore Greg Miller
                           Commodore Mark Russell 
                         Commodore Rose McEntire
Good Neighbor Committee  Commodore Greg Miller
                                Mallory Miller-Sherer
Classic Car Show                                Mike Fornataro
Howard & Rosa Clark                     Commodore Greg Miller
     Scholarship Fund                                      Evan Miller

Standing Committees & appointments

Buckeye Lake
Yacht Club

(740) 929-9941
www.buckeyelakeyc.com

Board of Governors
Commodore

Charlie Campbell
Vice Commodore

Jeff Hamilton
Bar & Kitchen

Rear Commodore
Mike Bruckelmeyer

Entertainment
Governor Bill Collinson

House & Grounds
Governor Stephanie Dolan

Communications
Governor Rickie Sue Grunden

Membership
Governor Barb Hein

Junior Training
Governor Vic Schroeder

Docks & Rentals
Governor Andrea Taylor

Race & Regatta

Board of Trustees
Commodore Dave Lawrence
Commodore Rose McEntire
Commodore Mark Russell

Commodore Mark Pyle
Commodore Bruce Ames

Club Management
Rodney Probst, General Manager
Rebecca Miller, Office Manager

Auxiliary Officers
President Trinda Ward

Vice President Jan Buescher
Secretary Karen Lawler

Treasurer Sue Derlis
Like Us on Facebook
facebook.com/BuckeyeLakeYachtClub

Follow Us on Twitter
@buckeyelakeyc
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